Minutes of the Executive Council of the 

Florida Bar’s Health Law Section

June 23, 2005
I.
Called to Order.

The meeting was called to order by Chair, Chet Barclay at 3:40 pm at the Orlando Marriott World Center, Orlando, Florida.  Executive Council Members in attendance either in person or via telephone were: Chet Barclay, Harold E. Kaplan, Jodi L. Lawrence, Laurie J. Levin, George F. Indest, III, Lester J. Perling, Gregory A.  Chaires, Allen R. Grossman, James A. Farrell, Monica L. Rodriguez, Jeanne E. Helton, Troy A. Kishbaugh, James G. Walker, Gary W. Huston, Cynthia A. Mikos, and Christine C.  Whitney.  Others present included Louis Fishman, John Buchanan, Bruce Lamb, Spencer Levine, Jason Harr, Andrew Rock, Steve Grigas, Michael Bittman, Michael Carr, AJ (Gus) Weekley, Charmaine Chiu and Donna Byrd, Section Administrator.
The Chair announced that an absence was granted to Leonard Joseph Deitzen, III.
II.
Opening Remarks - Chet Barclay, Chair.

Chet Barclay called attention to the Exhibit A, which outlined the previous twelve (12) months of the Section and which was printed in the Florida Bar News in the annual edition which reports on all sections. He noted the emphasis on the untimely death of Stanley W. Rosenkranz, the Section’s first Chair.  He also thanked the various council members and emphasized the excellence of the Continuing Legal Education programs.  He also discussed the 2005 Health Law Institute.  Chet Barclay presented Jeane Helton with the Chris Rolle Medal of Honor Award and a certificate of appreciation in conjunction with her work on the 2005 Health Law Institute.
III.
Recognition of Health Law Section Reception Sponsor - Navigant Consulting – Chet Barclay, Chair.

Chet Barclay introduced the principals of Navigant Consulting and expressed the Health Law Section’s appreciation in connection with their continued financial support as a sponsor.  Senior consultant Al Robinson with other Navigant consultants gave a detailed report concerning Medicare’s RAC – Recovery Audit Contracts, under the overpayment demonstration projects in several states including Florida.  The consultants pointed out that CMS has engaged these contractors on a contingency basis and in some cases the contingency exceeds that which would be paid under a qui tam lawsuit.  The consultants also discussed the Medicare Modernization Act.  Mark Abernathy, Navigant senior consultant also discussed the plaintiffs’ cases against not for profit hospitals concerning undiscounted charges against uninsured patients.  He gave a good overview of the cases and the defenses.
IV.
Approval of Previous Meetings Minutes – Harold Kaplan, Secretary.

The Minutes of the January 20, 2005 regular meeting of the Executive Council of the Health Law Section was approved by motion, seconded and unanimously passed, with corrections made to the spelling of certain names.
V.
Election of Chair-Elect and Executive Council Members.  Nominating Committee – Troy Kishbaugh.

Troy Kishbaugh reported that the slate is: Chair Elect: Harold E. Kaplan, Treasurer: Lori Levin, Secretary: Jeanne Helton, and Executive Council Members are as follows: Greg Chaires, term expiring 2008, George Indest, term expiring 2008, Monica Rodriquez, term expiring 2008, and Jim Farrell, term expiring 2008.  Spencer Levine will fill in the term of Jeanne Helton term expiring 2006, and Rodney Johnson will fill in the seat of Leonard Dietzen term expiring 2007.  Alan Grossman reported that there was an oversight in the publication of the Health Law Section’s slate in the Florida Bar News and therefore the publication will be made as soon as available.  The committee’s recommendations were approved on motion, seconded and unanimously passed.
VI.      Financial Report. – Laurie Levin, Treasurer.

Laurie Levin gave a comprehensive financial report.  The financial report was approved on motion, seconded and unanimously passed.
VII.
Council of Sections Update – Allen Grossman.

Allen Grossman gave a comprehensive report concerning the final resolution of the issue of allocation of section dues for all Sections.  He referred to Exhibit E which contained a memorandum from President Kelly Overstreet Johnson to the section Chairs and Chairs Elect concerning financial caps, G&A expenses, advanced refunding, cost of living adjustment and a summarization.  
Allen Grossman pointed out that the biggest issue, the CLE split seems to be a favorable change but now there is a financial risk taken by the sections.  He also pointed out that the Florida Bar has agreed to alter the formula to stop refunding printing costs and therefore it will be on a pay as you go basis.  Christine Whitney clarified that the CLE split presently was sections cannot lose and under the new arrangement the Bar does not protect the Section from a financial loss.  There was also a discussion concerning in general members’ dues and a larger discussion ensued concerning whether or not the Health Law Section would be required to raise its dues $5.00 to cover part which the Florida Bar is now taking.  There was also a discussion on the cap on financial support which a section will receive from the Florida Bar based on the number of members.  No action was taken on these issues at this time.

Allen Grossman also reported that at the Council of Sections, there was a discussion regarding placing a seat on the Bar’s Board of Governors for a member of the Council of Sections, the relationship of the sections and the Board of Governors liaisons, that legislative positions for sections needed to be clarified, and the fact that there was general agreement that the Florida Bar would like to hear from the sections. Allen Grossman also reported that he had agreed to be an officer of the Council of Sections.  Christine Whitney thanked Allen Grossman for his energetic job concerning his involvement with the Council of Sections.
VIII.
Committee Reports.
A.
Education, Training & Information – Jeanne Helton 

i.
Health Law Institute – Jeanne Helton reported on the Health Law Institute of 2005.  It was generally successful.  However, there was a loss to the Section in the approximate amount of $55,000.00.  

ii.
CLE Calendar 2004-2005 – Exhibit F.  Jeanne Helton reported on the final year closeout of the CLE 2004-2005 CLE program.

iii.
CLE Calendar 2005-2006 – Jeanne Helton also reported on the CLE calendar 2005-2006, Exhibit G and mentioned that there had been requests for CLE programs on subjects including provider disciplinary matters, ethical end of life issues and negotiating managed care contracts.
B.
Section Effectiveness.  Troy Kishbaugh 

Troy Kishbaugh gave a Section Effectiveness report.  He mentioned the following items:

· recruiting new members to take on active roles with external and internal entities including AHCA, FHA, etc.,
· increasing Health Law Section presence including generating interest with local students at both the law schools and colleges,
· increasing awareness of the Trickel Writing Award,

· appointing liaisons to local bar associations, and

· increasing the diversity of the Section’s membership.
C.
Communications & Technology – James Farrell


James Farrell reported on the Communications and Technology Committee.  He mentioned that the primary accomplishment was the website and webmaster.  He also mentioned that there would be a survey of Health Law Section members for technology related projects.  Chet Barclay also noted that the new contract with the webmaster resulted in speedy posting and removal of postings, a more user friendly website.  Chet Barclay will continue to make the new website more attractive.  There was a suggestion that if possible, the website would be used for posting available positions and help wanted advertisements as a service to the public and members of the Bar.  This will be investigated.  George Indest stated that his practice maintains an active website and the webmaster he uses represents NASA and Florida Hospital.  Laurie Levin pointed out that the Section’s website needed a link to the Florida Bar’s website.  It was agreed that there would be a link, and links would placed on the website as needed.  There was also a brief discussion on the issue of the Health Law Section maintaining a link to the Board of Medicine and the Board of Medicine Administrative Decisions.  A discussion ensued regarding the lack of availability of Board of Medicine Decisions.  Allen Grossman pointed out that Chief Judge Bob Cohen of the Division of Administrative Hearings said that they were going wireless which may help in the future.
D.
HIPAA


Jeanne Helton gave Bill Dillon’s HIPAA report.  The committee met in April and addressed two issues.  The first issue concerns who a business associate is under the law and the second issue is the use of business associate contracts.  The committee is preparing an exhibit on who is a business associate which will be printed in the Florida Bar Journal.  The second issue concerns security “pings” and whether or not “pings” should be reported to any third party or governmental agency.  ‘Pings” are attempts to intrude a computer system which are detected and logged by the system.  This will be reported on by the committee at a later date.
IX.
Old Business.  

A.
William Trickel Writing Award 


Harold Kaplan gave a William Trickel Award and noted that the information is being sent out once again to appropriate law schools for invitation of articles.  Last year there were five applicants with satisfactory or better papers.

B.
Revision to Health Law Section Bylaws


Chet Barclay reported that the Bylaws were revised in accordance with the January 20, 2005 Minutes, however the Exhibit H was incorrect and should not be relied upon with respect to the revisions to the Bylaws.  A corrected set of revised Bylaws will be provided at the next Executive Council Meeting.

C.
Health Law Handbook


Laurie Levin reported that the Health Law Handbook is being printed and will be available for sale very soon.  She suggested that future printing be reconsidered since the book is virtually identical to the Certification Review Handbook given out to individuals who attend that program.  A discussion was held concerning charging more for the CLE handbook.  Jack Buchanan spoke on the issue of supplements to the chapters.  Bruce Lamb said it was difficult to produce a supplement and Jack said that there might be a need to better advertising.  It was agreed that a letter would go to all Health Law Section members regarding the availability of the Handbook.  I was agreed to revisit this issue at the September 2005 Executive Council Meeting.  The price was set at $75 for Section Members and $100 for Non Section Members.  Laurie Levin agreed to do a letter and there would be an ad placed in the Florida Bar News.  It was agreed that Laurie Levin and Jack Buchanan are the co-editors.  

D.
Donation to Lawyers Challenge for Children 


Chet Barclay reported that the Health Law Section made a $750 donation to the President Overstreet Johnson’s Challenge for Children initiative.  See Exhibit I.
X.
New Business

A.
Request for Comments from Florida Bar’s Disciplinary Procedures Committee:

           The Chair noted that Exhibit J contained a request for comments regarding the guidelines for criteria involved on review of petitions to exceed contingency fee percentages.  It was agreed that this was a notification matter and was included in the package for member information.

B.
Letter from Robert McCurdy. 
          Exhibit K concerned a letter from Robert McCurdy which addressed his receipt of promotional material from Nova University for its Master’s Degree In Health Law.  This topic has been heavily discussed at prior Council meetings.  An extensive discussion was held concerning this matter and the discussion ended with a motion made, seconded and unanimously approved that Robert McCurdy send a letter to the Florida Bar Journal to address concerns about the Master’s Degree In Health Law and possible confusion to the public.  Michael Bittman reminded all in attendance that previously, the Florida Bar’s Board of Governors was not able to take a strong stand on this issue.  

C.
Letter from Professor Mary Crosley, Florida State University.  
           Mary Crosley had notified Chet Barclay that she was moving to Pennsylvania.  See Exhibit L.  
Chet Barclay noted that there was one more item not on the agenda, which was the co-sponsorship of the third annual Washington Health Law Seminar.  He noted that the ABA discounts the program to Florida Bar Health Law Section Members.  The program is being held on October 20th and 21st in Washington, DC.  Motion was made, seconded and unanimously approved to release the mailing list to the American Bar Association for this program.
XI.
Newly Elected Chair Comments

A.
Schedule of Section Meetings 2005-2006


Allen Grossman called attention to the scheduled Section Meetings for 2005-2006 on Exhibit M.


B.
Committee Appointments 


See XII.
XII.
Newly Elected Chair Elect Comments


Allen Grossman listed his committee appointments as follows:
· Christine Whitney to represent the Section at the Council of Section Meetings.

· Gary Walker to liaison with local bar associations,

· Charmaine Chiu chair of the Education Committee,

· Louis Fishman Chair of the Section Effectiveness Committee,

· Sandra Greenblatt as the Chair of the Certification and Examination CLE program,
· Bill Dillon as chair of the HIPAA committee, 

· Chet Barclay will be in charge of the website, and
· Monica Rodriguez to Chair the Trickel Writing Award.

Allen Grossman then made a presentation regarding the need to maintain the Health Law Institute but recommended that it be combined with the Health Law Certification Review Course with the addition of a third day for the Institute.  He suggested that the topic for 2006 focus on Medicaid and it was agreed that Spencer Levine, Steve Grigas and Sandra Greenblatt co-chair the Health Law Institute.  .


He also noted that at the “Past Chairs” meetings there was a suggestion to set up a mentoring project, the purpose of which is to identify and recruit individuals to become active in the section including committees, write articles and take other action.  Allen Grossman asked that Harold Kaplan oversee this activity.  He also seeks liaisons with Florida law schools.

Allen Grossman also mentioned the need for a continuing legal education program focusing on EMTALA issues, and especially regarding on call coverage.  This program would be of interest for lawyers as well as CEO’s and others.  He hoped that this program could be held in November or December of 2005.  Jim Farrell said he will chair that CLE and discussion ensued regarding the timing of the program.  After additional discussion, it was agreed that Lester Perling would Chair a January 2006 CLE program focusing on representing physicians.  Further discussions ensued regarding shifting the September 2005 CLE to June 2006.  

Allen Grossman thanked Chet Barclay for his leadership as the Section’s Chair and also presented him with plaque and medallion as the outgoing Chair of the Section.

XIII.
Next Executive Council Meeting and Committee Meetings 

September 8, 2005 (in conjunction with The Florida Bar General Meetings – Marriott Tampa Airport).

XIV.
Adjournment.  
There being no further business upon motion made, seconded and unanimously passed the meeting was adjourned at 5:50 P.M.







Respectfully submitted, 







Harold E. Kaplan, Esq., Secretary
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